
 

 

Acting Head Teacher:                   Michelle Pollard 
Safeguarding/Attendance:                   Fiona Allen 
Deputy Head (Inclusion)               Marie Newman 
Deputy Head (Teaching & Learning)              Emma Hoskins 
Deputy Head (0-5 Provision)                   Jo Jarvis 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Please see a summary of our Covid safety arrangements below to support your children’s return in 

September: 

 

Arrangements for children  

 We ask that you arrive promptly at your allotted arrival and pick up time to avoid congestion 
at the gate. (Yr 5-6: 8.35am, Yr 3-4: 8.40am, Yr 1-2: 8.45am Reception: 8.50am) 

 Children will be asked to wash their hands when they arrive at school and regularly 
throughout the day 

 They will be taught in regular class sizes and will mix only within the maximum 2- year 
group bubbles (Nursery and Reception, Year 1 and Year 2, Year 3 and Year 4, Year 5 and 
6) 

 In class, children will be seated in rows facing forward to avoid face to face contact 

 They will be encouraged to maintain 1m + social distance and not to touch adults – the 
guidance recognises that young children and those with complex needs may not be able to 
manage this 

 All children are expected to be in full school uniform and should bring their PE kit in a 
named PE bag, which can remain at school for the half-term 

 All children to bring their book bag which should include their reading book and reading 
record book and a named water bottle  

 If children are bringing lunch from home they must have a plastic lunch box (named) which 
can be easily wiped down 

 Years 6 can bring their mobile phones and these will be kept at the office.  

 Children in KS2 can continue to bring in equipment from home but will not be sharing 
equipment 

 School dinners will be provided as usual but in disposable, recyclable containers 

 Please avoid gathering outside the school gates or on the school playground once you 
have collected your child/children. 

 We will continue to operate a one-way system for entry and exit.  

Extended Provision 

 Breakfast Club will resume from 7th September 2020 – this will be held in the Hall which 
will be zoned (Years 1 and 2; Years 3 and 4; Years 5 and 6 –Breakfast club must be 
booked and the entrance will be via the usual KS2 door.  

  After School Club will be resuming from 7th Sept 2020 for Years R – 6 and places must be 
booked in advance 

 After School Club will be £6 for shorter session (4.30pm) and £15 for a long session(6pm) 

  Numbers for After School Club will be limited to 20 pupils per group (Years 1 and 2; Years 
3 and 4; Years 5 and 6) and must be pre-booked 

 
Trips and clubs  

 The guidance does not currently permit residential trips during the autumn term.  

 Only trips within the local area, which pupils can walk to, are permitted.  

 If a trip has already been booked, then further information will follow.  

 After school teacher lead clubs and outside provider clubs, will not run and this will be 
reviewed at half term. 

 


